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 Meg Jensen OBJLETTE

R

2015/4499/P 31/08/2015  17:07:09 As long time resident of Charlotte Mews I am opposed to the variation allowing for a rear terrace to 

this property and to access from Charlotte Mews into the building for four residences. Because this 

mews is enclosed by overhanging buildings at both ends, noise of any kind, even low volume talking 

echoes loudly throughout. The buidling works demolishing the existing building at 74 Charlotte Street 

(which I also opposed) has brought untold misery on my husband and I who both work from home and 

have been driven away not only by the drilling and jackhammers, but by the loud shouting of the 

workmen as they gather from 7 am and work until nearly 8 pm 7 days a week. A terrace at 74 Charlotte 

Street facing onto the Mews will bring people out late talking and laughing - and again disturbing me 

and my family (I have three children in the evenings. Likewise, residents coming and going from the 

new access in the mews will substantially increase the noise levels on the Mews to an unacceptable 

level. I beg the planning officers to come to the site and hear for yourself the echo-chamber effect of 

this uniquely shaped mews. As it is I work with my window shut and earplugs in but have to leave and 

work in a cafe once the workmen start at 7 am. But at least now they finish at 8 pm. If there were 

residents accessing the property from the Mews there would be noise throughout the night as well. 

Please reconsider this application, refusing the terrace or stipulating that it cannot be used after 10 pm, 

and disallowing access from the Mews.
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